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It seems like 
only a short 
time ago we 
were all 
looking for-
ward to a 
great 2010 
s u m m e r .  

However “Mother Nature” decided to 
provide us with a few surprises.  We are 
glad to hear that while there were some 
inconveniences we all came out on the 
bright side. 
 
Summer is a special time for all Shriners 
as it is the time we can dispense with 
meetings and minutes and get into our 
communities and display our Fez and 
Shrine apparel.  As our fraternity, Shrin-
ers International, evolves we are empha-
sizing the family more and more.  Sum-
mer is a time when we can hold picnics, 
have family members join us on fund-
raising projects and, while members take 
part in parades, our families provide that 
special support along the parade routes. 
 
As for activities this summer the annual 
Circus kicked off our community visi-
bility in grand style.  We want to thank 
all the Nobles and Ladies who work so 
hard each year to make the Circus a suc-
cess.  This year a special thank you must 
go out to the Moose Jaw Shrine Club 
who held their first, and very successful,  
“Children’s Festival”.  Our Ceremonial 
this year welcomed twenty-one new 
members and their Ladies to WA WA 
Shriners.  The Ceremonial also went to 

the Legislative Grounds and the units 
displayed their talents.  We were fortu-
nate to have Dr. Francois Fassier, Chief 
Medical Officer of SHC Canada, speak 
to everyone on Friday evening. 
 
Summer also kicks off the numerous 
parades throughout the province.  The 
parades provide us a valuable opportu-
nity to remind the communities of our 
presence and a thank you to them for 
their support throughout the year.  Each 
July the Imperial Council holds the An-
nual Sessions and this year was no ex-
ception.  A big “feztastic” shout goes 
out to the Drum Corps who travelled to 
Toronto with their ladies.  The band 
opened both the business session and 
was the lead band for the Imperial Po-
tentate’s Pageant.  Besides these per-
formances the band also took part in the 
major parade.  Shriners International 
definitely now knows of WA WA Shrin-
ers.  A big thank ou goes out to Noble 
Al Stickney and the Saskatoon Shrine 
Club for hosting our Annual Golf Tour-
nament.  In August two units and their 
ladies, the Drill Corps and the Pipes and 
Drums, travelled to Sioux City, Iowa for 
the Mid-West Shrine Association Sum-
mer Session. Also attending MSA were 
some members of the Divan and Past 
Potentates. 
 
Congratulations to all Clubs who held 
successful fundraisers this summer.  But 
we still need your assistance with the 
2011 Cash Calendar project.  The calen-
dar looks great and this project allows 

each club to receive funds from each 
calendar sold and makes over 300 peo-
ple happy when they are daily or special 
day cash winners. 
 
This fall we will welcome Imperial Sir 
George Mitchell and First Lady Deanna 
on November 10th and 11th.  There will 
be a special dinner on Thursday Novem-
ber 11th when we combine the Imperial 
Potentate’s visit and the annual Presi-
dent’s/Potentate’s evening for the Re-
gina Shrine Club.  The dinner will be 
$30.00 per person and tickets will be 
available by September 15th from the 
office or Shrine Club members.  In con-
junction with the dinner we will be hold-
ing the “Five Star Class” which will be a 
“cold sands” initiation for new mem-
bers.  Please check with your lodge to 
see if you might have a candidate for 
that evening.  This will be a very special 
opportunity to have the candidate 
“fezzed” by Imperial Sir.  It is not often 
that we have a visit by an Imperial Po-
tentate. 
 
I want to personally thank the Clubs and 
individual Shriners who have buoyed 
my spirits while going through some 
health concerns this summer.  I am feel-
ing better and looking forward to a much 
improved fall. 
 
Fraternally, 
Ill. Sir Don McDougall 
Potentate  

July 11, 2010 
  
Ill. Sir Don McDougall 
Potentate, WA WA Shriners  
   
Dear Don,   
  
What can I say?  It was obvious that 
the musical talents and contributions 
of the WA WA Drum Corps were 
outstanding at the 2010 Imperial 

Pageant in Toronto.  I personally 
know that  Imp. Sir George Mitchell 
and his lady Deanna were im-
pressed with your musical talents 
and presentation skills.   As in the 
matter of  live performances, things 
do not always go as per script.  WA 
WA Shriners stepped up to the plate 
and performed  and adapted like 
professionals.  
  

Kindly extend my sincere thanks to 
all the members of your WA WA 
Shrine Centre. 
  
My  sincere thanks,   
   
Brian N. Davenport PP 
Pageant Chairman 

An Imperial Session Thank You 
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David R. Fairlie CFP 
Manager and Branch Consultant 
330 20th Street East 
Saskatoon, SK   S7K 0A7 
Phone (306) 242-1188 
Fax (306) 242-1220 
Cell (306) 261-3861 

Let us show you how to Re-Think Retirement.  Net Worth is more than just a number. 
At MGI Financial Inc we are redefining the meaning of Net Worth.  Net Worth is more than assets 

minus liabilities, it represents how a person’s values, vision and mission in life align to create 

The best way to help the poor is to make 
sure you are not one of them. 

We will help you rearrange your estate 
planning to give back massively 

to the less fortunate using 

Proper Financial 
Planning should 
include preparation 

At MGI Financial Inc. 
we are a caring, 

professional, service 
oriented provider of 

unbiased financial 

Summer is 
q u i c k l y 
passing by 
and pa-
rade sea-
son is 
coming to 
an end. 
We hope 
all clubs 
and units 
had an 
enjoyable 

and busy time and attended as many 
functions as possible to wave the 
flag for the Shrine. Visibility is impor-
tant for all aspects of the Shrine. 
     Since the last issue of the War-
blings several functions have oc-
curred. A Stated Session was held 
May 12th followed by Ceremonial in 
Regina June 11th, 12th and 13th. July 
2 – 9 the 136th Imperial Session was 
held in Toronto.  It was very informa-
tive and enjoyable for all-- especially 
if you like hot, muggy weather. MSA 
Summer Session was recently 
hosted by Abu Bekr Temple in Sioux 
City, Iowa. Thank you to those Units, 
Nobles and Ladies who took part in 
these functions to provide a WA WA 
presence.  

     We have survived another Circus 
tour through the province. By all re-
ports the Circus was well received 
by all and quite successful. Thanks 
to all Nobles, Ladies and in some 
cases friends and family for carrying 
out the many jobs required to host 
this event. It could not be done with-
out you and it is one of the major 
fundraisers for WA WA. Well done, 
all! 
     As always Membership is high on 
our list of priorities. At Ceremonial 
eighteen candidates, representing 
five different Shrine Clubs, were initi-
ated into the Shrine. Congratulations 
to those clubs for a job well done 
and welcome to those new Nobles 
and their Ladies. Membership is a 
matter vital to the life of the Shrine in 
general and WA WA in particular. 
Please keep up the recruiting effort. 
Another Cold Sands for initiation is 
being planned for November 11th to 
be held in conjunction with the Re-
gina Shrine Club President’s/
Potentate’s night. Please forward 
your New Candidate information as 
soon as possible to be included in 
this Cold Sands. 
     Imperial Sir George A. Mitchell 
and Lady Deanna will be visiting WA 

WA to coincide with the Regina 
Shrine Club President’s/Potentate’s 
night on November 11. This is sure 
to be an interesting and memorable 
evening.  Make plans now to attend 
this event as it is rare that we are so 
honoured.   
     As we said in the last issue of the 
Warblings we are undergoing some 
changes in the office computer sys-
tem. Those changes are still in pro-
gress with more on the way. 
     Unfortunately there is still the is-
sue of outstanding dues. For those, 
who through some oversight or pre-
occupation have yet to pay their 
2010 membership dues, please do 
so as soon as possible. This can be 
done by cheque or by simply phon-
ing the office and using your Visa or 
MasterCard. The office can be con-
tacted at 569-2294 or toll free at 1-
866-699-9292. 
     The next Stated Session is 
scheduled for November 9th. Hope to 
see many of you there.  
 
Yours in the Faith, 
Noble Don Capewell 
Recorder  
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Each year the Imperial Council holds sessions where resolu-
tions are discussed and voted upon.  These resolutions deal 
with the operation of the Fraternity ( Iowa Corporation) and 
the Hospitals (Colorado Corporation).  These sessions allow 
Nobles to present resolutions either in person or through tem-
ple representatives.  Your representatives are elected each 
January and attend the meetings on behalf of the members of 
our temple. 
 
This year some important votes were taken to create two new 
temples.  The newest temples are Al Rai’e Saleh Shriners in 
Puerto Rico and Mabuhay Shriners in the Philippines. 
 
Another resolution which passed unanimously was the renam-
ing of our fraternity to be called Shriners International.  A 
number of other housekeeping matters were discussed.  There 
is usually much discussion and not all resolutions presented 
are passed. 
 
Also at these sessions there is the installation of the incoming 
Imperial Potentate and the officers of the Imperial Council.  
This year’s Imperial Sir’s pageant took on a special theme for 
Imperial Sir George Mitchell.  A jungle motif covered the 

stage and the strains of “George, George of the jungle” filled 
the auditorium.  Besides the music and dancing the Canadian 
temple Potentates and their ladies made a special presentation 
of a Canadian Flag that had flown over the parliament build-
ings in Ottawa and an engraved tray to Lady Deanna and Im-
perial Sir George Mitchell. 
 
In the afternoon of the third day there is a report of the Public 
Relations Committee which this year stated that the Commit-
tee has received eleven letters seeking information about the 
formation of temples from around the world.  A very special 
part of the report features the young patients that will be am-
bassadors during the upcoming year. 
 
The sessions conclude on the fourth 
day with further resolutions and 
votes.  If there are items that you 
believe should receive attention then 
contact our Recorder and he will 
explain how these can be passed at 
stated sessions and how they can be 
forwarded to the Imperial Council. 

Imperial Sir George A. Mitchell will be visiting WA WA on Thursday, November 11th.  As George would say, “Isn’t that 
Feztastic”! 
 
We are planning a dinner in his honour.  With the full cooperation of the Regina Shrine Club, we are going to be host-
ing the Imperial Sir and his Lady, Deanna, at the RSC’s President’s and Potentate’s Night.   
 
“Membership is the ‘heart’ of the Shrine” is the theme that the Mitchells have chosen for their year.   
Therefore, we will be having a special 5 Star cold sands initiation that evening.  These new candidates will have the 
distinction of being fezzed by Imperial Sir George Mitchell.  What a wonderful remembrance of the beginning of their 
Shrine journey. 
 
We would like to have at least one new member from each Club in WA WA.  Due to time constraints, only Masons or 
those raised by that date, will be able to take advantage of this great opportunity.  We are asking each of you to make 
an effort to encourage someone in your area to become a Shriner in November. 
 
Newly created Nobles will have their 2011 dues covered by their $200 initiation fee.  Also, the dinner for the new No-
ble and his Lady will be complimentary. 
 
We hope many members of the Clubs will be able to attend, especially to support their new candidate(s).  More de-
tails will follow. 
 
Noble Bill Forrest 
billforrest@wawashriners.org 
306-949-0148 
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Lloyd Ramsdell 
 

1825 Hamilton St 
Regina, SK  S4P 2B9 

Phone: (306) 584-9300 
Fax: (306) 584-9303 

 

The $100-million hospital will be built on two hectares 
next door to the Montreal Children's Hospital, part of the 
McGill University Health Centre in the city's west end. 
It will replace the current hospital, an 85-year-old facility 
in dire need of repair on Cedar Avenue at the base of 
Mount Royal. 
Thursday's announcement came after a decade of delays, 
including a failed bid by the Ontario city of London in 
2005 to move the facility there. 
There were also allegations that the soil at the planned 
Montreal site was contaminated. Plans for expansion were 
also almost entirely derailed by last year's recession. 
But Quebec "fought hard to ensure that the hospital stayed 
at home," the province's health minister, Yves Bolduc, 
said Thursday. 
"The construction project … is part of the investments we 
have made to upgrade our infrastructure in the health-care 
system," Bolduc added in a statement. 
"We have known for some time that a new hospital was 
needed and we have focused our efforts on making this 
become a reality for our patients" said Gary Morrison, 
former chairman of the board at Shriners Hospitals for 
Children Canada. 

H o s p i t a l s  a c r o s s  N .  A m e r i c a  
Shriners officials said the new hospital, which will include 
22 single-patient rooms, four operating rooms and more 
than 2,300 square metres of research space, is expected to 
be complete by 2014. 
The Shriners, a Masonic fraternity based in Tampa, Fla., 
operate 22 hospitals, including 20 in the United States and 
one each in Canada and Mexico. 
The hospitals specialize in pediatric orthopedics, burns, 
spinal cord injuries and cleft lip and palate. The Montreal 
facility is bilingual and provides elective pediatric ortho-
pedic care. 
Former patient Nathalie Cinman of Montreal, who suffers 
from osteogenesis imperfecta, or brittle bone disease, said 
she doesn't know "where [she] would be" without the 
Shriners hospital and welcomes the new facility. 
"I maybe wouldn't be healthy enough to speak with you 
and I think that just eliminating waiting times for children 
is going to be an amazing thing," Cinman said. 

The Shriner's Children's Hospital in Montreal is seen here in 2005, 
its 80th year. (Ryan Remiorz/Canadian Press)  

Rendering of the new Shriners Hospital in Montreal  

CBC News—Shriners Hospitals for Children says it is moving forward with plans to replace its 
existing hospital in Montreal with a larger facility. 
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During the summer of 1996 in China, a baby girl 
was born with a cleft lip and palate. Meanwhile – 
some 6,000 miles away in Illinois – Al and Janet Goz-
zola were submitting adoption papers. 

Nearly a full year passed before the call came that 
would connect these three lives forever. 

“We left immediately for the [adoption] center,” Janet 
says. “As soon as we arrived, we were shown pictures 
of our beautiful new daughter and quickly realized that 
she was born with a severe cleft lip and palate.” 

The Gozzolas knew there was a chance their baby 
might have a facial cleft. That was because they made 
clear on their application they had no problem accept-
ing a child with this type of birth condition – one which 
is among the most common. 

The advance notice gave Janet time to research care 
options before traveling to China to get Nikki. She 
looked into many of the hospitals that perform cleft lip 
and palate surgeries. But after speaking with Mary 
O’Gara, director of the cleft/craniofacial program at 
Shriners Hospitals for Children® — Chicago, Janet’s 
mind was made up. 

Shriners Hospitals for Children® provided the best 
medical treatment plan for their daughter for a 
number of reasons.  

“Nikki was already over one year of age and had not 
had any corrective procedures done yet,” Janet ex-
plains. “The multi-disciplinary approach of the cleft/
craniofacial team outlined exactly what to do and they 
got to work immediately preparing her for the first sur-
gery.” 

Typically, babies born with cleft lip and palate undergo 

repair surgery when they are 
between two and four 
months old. And many will 
need eight or more opera-
tions – surgeries that must 
be precisely timed as they 
grow – right up through the 
age of 18.  

So upon returning from 
China with their new baby 
girl, the Gozzolas' journey 
continued, with the cleft/
craniofacial team at Shriners 
Hospitals for Children® — 
Chicago. They hoped Nikki 
would quickly recover from 
her first surgery – a success-
ful operation to repair her 
cleft lip and palate, and to 
place ear tubes. Since then she has returned every six 
months for check-ups, and for an alveolar bone graft to 
correct her gum line.  

Nikki’s parents also hoped she would adjust well 
to the changes. And has she ever! After additional 
dentistry and tooth capping, Nikki now sports a full set 
of braces. “Her teeth are gorgeous!” says Janet. In her 
spare time Nikki can be found drawing, listening to 
music and spending time with family at their cottage in 
Wisconsin. 

Mom Janet sums it all up, saying “I have comfort in 
knowing that Nikki will be cared for with compassion 
and respect for the remainder of our years with Shrin-
ers Hospitals for Children®. I know we chose the right 
hospital for Nikki.”  

Born in China with a severe cleft lip and palate, Nikki was adopted into a loving family here in the U.S. Little did 
she know, there was a second family waiting: Nikki’s new ‘family’ at Shriners Hospitals for Children®. We were 

waiting to give Nikki a brand new smile... and what a wonderful smile it turned out to be!  

Born in China with a severe cleft 
lip and palate, Nikki couldn’t 

have surgery until she was over 
a year old. 
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   The number of patient trips is down a little from last year 
but the number of new patients is up and there are several 
applications pending at this time.  At year end I will move a 
number of patients to the inactive role.  If they are over 18 or 
have not had a trip for 5 years they become inactive and I 
have not checked files for a while.  
   If you have any questions or concerns please feel free to 
contact me.  I am also available to travel to clubs if re-
quested. 

   The new hospital is advancing at a quicker pace now so 
keep up to date with progress on the internet at 
www.shrinershospitals.org and go to Canada. 
 
Submitted by 
Ill. Sir Brian Donbrook P.P.   
WA WA Shriners Hospital Chairman 

Clubs & Patient Trips Booked to Date and Number of trips to hospitals booked  
Club Trips 

booked   Unit Patients 
booked 

Regina 15   Montreal 36 

Saskatoon 8   Winnipeg 2 

Estevan 8   Twin Cities   

Parkland 3   St Louis   

Indian Head 1   Telemed   

WynElWa     Cincinnati 1 

Battlefords         

Moose Jaw         

CRV 3       

Swift Current 2       

Total 39     39 

Patient files: 
Active patient files Jan.1, 2010  69 
Current active patient files   74 
New patients,      4 
No longer patients      
Re-instated.      1 

   In the words of Imperial Sir Ralph W. 
Semb, Chairman Board of Trustees, 
Emeritus, Shriners Hospitals for Chil-
dren, 
    “The Canadian Hospital in Montreal 
on the Glen Campus is moving for-
ward.  Imperial Sir Jerry Gantt and I, 
along with Chairman Maxwell and staff 
have been working hard with McGill, 
the City of Montreal and the Province 
of Quebec to get the project underway. 
However, as you may well expect, the 
funding will be a key issue as it moves 
forward.  
   I am asking you, Ron as a member of 
WA WA Shrine Center, to help us get 

this Capital Campaign for the Canadian 
Hospital the support it needs.  This is a 
request for All Canadians and for those 
along the US Border who utilize this 
facility.  Your Shrine Centre will be 
getting a call from Imperial Sir Jerry 
Gantt and our Donor Development 
Staff.  They will be looking for founda-
tions, charitable organizations and the 
Provinces who may have any funding. 
Please help us raise as much money as 
possible, so that we can help offset the 
cost of this construction without endan-
gering our present endowment fund.”  
   I am sure that all Shriners in the Prov-
ince of Saskatchewan have been wait-

ing for this great news.  Imperial Sir 
Ralph is asking each and every one of 
us to be a part of this huge fundraising 
program. Individuals, foundations, 
charitable organizations, private compa-
nies, corporations and Governments are 
being asked to be a part of this project.  
I encourage everyone to do his part in 
this project; donate if you can, encour-
age others, even though they may not 
be Shriners, to become involved. We 
will keep you informed as more infor-
mation becomes available. 

Submitted by 
Noble Ron McEachern 
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     Summer has been a very busy time for 
the Corps.  Our parade and show season 
kicked off with the ceremonial in June 
where we performed our Phantom show in 
front of the legislature.  With a full com-
plement of Corps members it was an awe-
some show. 
     There was no time to rest as a few days 
later we were off to Moose Jaw for their 
Exhibition parade.  Moose Jaw residents 
turned out in their usual high numbers and 
gave the Corps a warm welcome all along 
the parade route.  Our thanks to the 
Moose Jaw Shrine Club for their warm 
hospitality after the parade. 
     No sooner had we finished in Moose 
Jaw when we packed up and left for the 
Imperial Sessions in Toronto on July 4th.   
We all had a new experience in travelling 
with not only our luggage but taking all our 

bulky and sometimes heavy instruments 
along as check in baggage.  The Corps 
performed our Phantom show for the 
assembled Nobles just before the start of 
the official meeting.  Then we took part in 
the Imperial parade in Toronto, which 
was a very hot one with temperatures 
nearing 35C and a humidex nearing 44C.   
While we all made the entire route in the 
heat, I think we all lost a couple of 
pounds.   
     Our thanks to Nobles Howard Louie, 
Ernie Butts, Bill Heenan and Ken Shaw 
who, while in Toronto attending the Im-
perial, agreed to help us out by being flag 

bearers for the parade and our show.  Also an 
acknowledgement to Noble Malcolm Gut-

friend who, although residing in Ot-
tawa, maintains his connections, and 
some of his playing ability, with the 
Drum Corps and was able to join us 
in Toronto.   
     The Corps filled the rest of our 
stay with attendance at a Blue Jays 
ball game (which unfortunately they 
lost despite our attendance); a group 
evening out at the Jersey Boys stage 
performance which was enjoyed by 
one and all; sightseeing trips and, of 

course, the mandatory shopping enjoyed 

by the Ladies. 
     Upon our return from Toronto, we did 
not have any time off as we had to put 
some additional practice time 
into our Phantom show to pre-
pare for our Medicine Hat trip.  
This was due to the incorpora-
tion of some members who 
were unable to come with us to 
Toronto (or it could be that we 
just need the practice).  At the 
Hat we performed our show in 

the Bands in the Park evening 
sponsored by the Exhibition com-
mittee and again the next day at 

the Medicine Hat Shrine Club for the as-
sembled Nobles, Ladies, and the Al Azhar 
Potentate Ill Sir Eldon Wells and his Lady 
Marlene.  The Exhibition parade and the 
next day’s Children’s parade were truly 
enjoyable as the entire city turns out for the 
parades and they give us a warm reception 
every year.  Special thanks to the Medicine 
Hat Shrine Club for their wonderful hospi-
tality. 
     We had just returned from Medicine Hat 
when we were parading once again at the 

Queen City Exhibition Parade.  Again 
another very hot day but we all made 
the long parade route albeit very tired at 
the end.  Many thanks to the Regina 
Shrine Club for lunch and refreshments 

after the parade. 
While our season is almost over we are 
already looking ahead to our floor show 
for next year which will be something 
new and exciting for us to learn and for 
everyone to watch. 
    Our thanks to Noble Andy Anderson 
who filled in as Lieutenant in Medicine 
Hat and at the Queen City Ex Parade.  
The Corps and all the Ladies extend our 
wishes for a speedy recovery to our Lieu-
tenant Ill. Sir Don McDougall.  Please 

hurry back Don, as our fill-in Lieutenant is 
r e a l l y  r o u g h  o n  u s ! 
 

Our Illustrious Sir and other Drum Corps Nobles who were 
unable to march but led us in the Imperial parade with the 

assistance of a nice red convertible.  Only complaint they all 
had was that the air conditioning didn’t seem to work well. 

The full Drum Corps 

Toronto Imperial Parade—amazing part is that  
they are all in step 

 

Noble Wayne Flatten “jamming” with a fellow 
bell player from Ramesis temple just before the 
Corps paraded into the Imperial Public Session.  

Not sure who taught who what but it sure 
sounded neat. 

Nobles Howard Louie, Ernie Butts, Bill Heenan and 
Ken Shaw who accompanied the Drum Corp to Impe-

rial and were greatly appreciated as flag bearers 
Some of the Corps Nobles at the Toronto Airport just before 

returning to Regina. 
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The Battlefords 
Shrine Club has been 
very active this spring 
and summer. Be-
cause of our activities 
we were able to make 
a presentation to our 
Liason Officer Noble 
Gord Berg and his 
Lady in the amount of 
$5000.00 for the Pa-
tient Transportation Fund. Pictured here is our President, Noble Dave 
Dishko making the presentation.  Our Circus was busy and we had a 
good crowd in May. We at-

tended parades in Unity, Battleford, Livelong and North Battleford. All went 
well except the Battleford parade where the weather caused the complete 

cancellation of the parade. 
We continue to meet on the 
second Sunday of each 
month. We are proud to be 
hosting the annual Shrine 
Golf next summer. Watch for 
further information. 
 
Submitted by 
Noble Kevin Monsebroten 

Noble Kevin Monsebroten present a $5000.00 cheque for 
the Transportation Fund to Noble Gord Berg & Lady Pat 

We have been awarded the opportunity to host the WA WA 2010 Annual Bonspiel at the Estevan Curling Club November 19
-21.  Mark these dates in your calendar and plan to attend!  Hotel rooms are hard to come by in Estevan so you must make 
your reservations at one of the following hotels by October 15th: 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
In other club news, our bicentennial circus on June 1st was very successful.  Our skooter unit participated in six community 
parades this summer.  We had two candidates initiated at Ceremonial in Regina in June.  The summer golf social was hosted 
by Noble Reed Gibson and Lady Sylvia at Alameda.  Our Liaison Officer, Gord Berg, accompanied by Ill. Sir Dick Gutfriend 
and Lady Elaine attended the fun event.  And finally, and most importantly, our 9 children continue to do well at our Hospital 
and improve with each visit. 
 
Submitted by 
Noble Alan Davis 

PROVINCIAL  CURLING NOVEMBER 19-21 

Days Inn (closest to the rink) 
1305 9th St 

306-634-6456 
 

Motel 6 
88 King St E 
306-634-8666 

 
Perfect Inns & Suites 

134 2nd Ave 
306-634-8585 
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     The Band is now stood-down until 
the Quarterly Meeting on September 
16th.  Starting with Band Camp in late 
April, we made 14 separate appearances, 
the last three at the MSA in Siouxland.  
This MSA was uniquely challenging as 
to travel; North Dakota, Minnesota, 
South Dakota, Iowa and Nebraska being 
the States touched.  It was also challeng-
ing considering the weather in Sioux-
land, hot and sticky with Cicadas, threat-
ening to drown us out.  But in typical 
Shrine fashion, we persevered with even 
two of our walking wounded in the last 
parade, albeit more sore of waving arms 
than aching feet.  
     On a sad note, two of our number 

made off on the Black Camel.  The first 
rider, Dr. Borden Bachynski, was no 
doubt our most persistent associate 
member, an ever-enthusiastic supporter 
and constant morale builder with his wry 
sense of humour and brilliant wit. 
     The second rider was Jack Jameson, 
CD., QC., aka The Drum Major, the 
Colonel, or figuratively “The Keeper of 
the Rules.”  Jack had a particularly mov-
ing funeral at his home church, St. 
Mary’s Anglican.  After a well-ordered 
service, Jack made his exit to the strains 
of All Blue Bonnets Over the Border 
rendered by the piper, Noble Don Fel-
strum.  This was followed by the Last 
Post, three volleys by the firing party 

from The Royal Regina Rifle Regiment 
and Reveille.  A fitting send-off to a 
prominent lawyer, a dedicated church-
man, a pillar of our Band and a Great 
Soldier. 
      Maybe it’s just better media cover-
age, but the world seems to be suffering 
from a growing infestation of “rats”.  
You’d think it was permanent Christmas 
at the garbage dump.  The Shrine, as 
typified by the latest MSA, gives a bea-
con of hope in this fest of gnawing.  Be 
proud of yourselves, if there ever was an 
anti-rat organization, you’re it! 
 
Submitted by 
Noble Graham Bradley 

LAST STOP, SIOUXLAND 
(5 Days, 5 States) 

Summer has quickly come and gone as well as participation in commu-
nity parades.  2010 was a busy year for the Parkland Unit with the Tri-
Wheelers attending 7 parades and the Flag Corps section taking part in 4 
parades.  We were fortunate to have taken part in 4 parades where the 
community was celebrating their 100th Anniversary.  These locations 
were Ituna, Canora, Kamsack and Goodeve.  The Tri-Wheelers were 
honoured to have taken part in the Goodeve Parade in which former 
resident,  111 year-old, Pearl Lutzko also participated.  Pearl is currently 
the oldest resident in Saskatchewan and the 2nd oldest in Canada. 
Parkland is very thankful to all the Nobles who gave their time and ef-
fort to our parade participation and we look forward to the summer of 
2011. 
Submitted by 
Noble LeRoy Charbonneau 
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     The nobles of the Moose 
Jaw Shrine Club had a very 
eventful summer in 
2010.  Coming off a very busy 
spring which included the Little 
Chicago Fundraising Dinner, 
the nobles were in full and ac-
tive duty by time the parade 
season came around.  Before 
these gentlemen could start to 
mount the horses, rev the en-
gines, and tune the instruments; 
there was much work that 
needed to be done!  This year 
the Moose Jaw Shrine Club opted out 
of hosting the circus.  For the first time, 
the circus would be replaced in 
Moose Jaw by the Moose Jaw 
Shrine Club Children's Festi-
val.  Headed up by chairman 
Noble Greg Marcyniuk, the 
Children's Festival held on 
June 5th, was a HUGE suc-
cess!  The one-day free-to-
attend event was very well 
attended by thousands of peo-
ple with over 2000 children 
enjoying the day.  Both selling 
out, one show in the morning 
and another in the afternoon, 
offered the people from in and 
around Moose Jaw a day that left them 
wanting more.  The Moose Jaw Shrine 
Club was very confident that they could 
pull off a great event such as the Chil-
dren's Festival...and that's exactly what 

happened.  The attendees were amazed 
at the performers, musicians, magi-

cians, games, refreshments, petting zoo, 
face painting, dog agility show, and of 
course the bouncing castles and 
maze.  There's no doubt that this year's 
festival was the first of many annual 

festivals to be held in Moose 
Jaw. Sure, people did miss the 
circus show, but they truly 
loved the Moose Jaw Shrine 
Club Children's Festival! 
     No sooner was the Chil-
dren's Festival wrapping up, 
than it was time for the Moose 
Jaw Shrine Club to hit the 
streets of Southern Saskatche-
wan.  The Club's Equestrian 
Unit, Motor Patrol, Military 
Band, and Oriental Band toured 
the province with parades and 

stops at the Hometown Fair Parade in 
Moose Jaw, the Shrine Ceremonial in 

Regina, the Canada Day Cele-
brations Parade in Swift Cur-
rent, the Saskatoon Berry 
Festival in Mortlach, and fi-
nally the Queen City Ex Pa-
rade in Regina. 
     2010 marks a great 
growth year for the Moose 
Jaw Shrine Club.  Come fall, 
the Moose Jaw Shrine Club 
should see an additional 6 
members join the club with 
all expressing wishes to be-
come part of units and taking 
part of all that Shrinedom has 

to offer.  It's been a great summer here 
in Moose Jaw! 
 
Submitted by 
Noble Chris Aparicio 
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As usual we have had a busy summer, both in our family adventures 
and our Shrine activities. 
 
Soo Patrol (our min bike unit) participated in 3 parades – Ogema, 
Creelman and Bengough. We had planned to ride in Weyburn fair pa-
rade but with family vacations and other commitments we could not 
muster up enough riders. 
 
We had our annual summer party at the Elias farm at Creelman. 23 
Nobles and Ladies enjoyed the socialization and great hospitality 
shown by Joan, Bud and their family. However this year mama skunk 
and her seven babies did not show up but as we were finishing our 
excellent steaks we had a small rain shower – just enough to keep the 
farmers happy. 
 
On Aug 19th we held our yearly hamburger and hotdog sale on the 
Weyburn Co-op deck. The crowd was smaller than usual (we did not 
sell as much as we had planned) but the publicity and socialization 
made it worth while. 
 
On Oct. 14th in the Weyburn Legion, we will be having our Potentate’s 
visit at which time we will be installing our Officers for 2011 and mak-
ing some usual presentations to WA WA. Hope to see you all there. 
 
Submitted by 
Ill. Sir Dick Gutfriend  

   The Drill Corps used this spring to prepare 
for all of the activities this summer.  We took 
part in the annual Moose Jaw parade.  This 
parade was followed during the Ceremonial 
when we performed our routine in front of 
the Legislative Buildings and an appreciative 
crowd.  Not all was hard work as we held our 
annual golf and BBQ at Sherwood Forrest.  
As usual we all had a great time.  Winning 
the tournament was the team of Al and 
Danette Strand and Jeff and Sandy Barker.  
This year we changed the format and kept 
the couples together.  As I joined them in the 
toast there are still no reports of divorces as a 
result of the tournament. We want to extend 
a big thank you to Niki Selimos of Memories 
Dining for his generous support in supplying 
the Burgers and Brats for the barbecue.  They 
were fabulous! 
   There was a continual question as to 
whether there would be Drill competition at 
this year’s Mid-West Session.  It was not 
determined until quite late that yes there 
would be competitions.  We then had to 
scramble and Nobles had to adjust their sum-

mer schedules.  We did manage to put to-
gether a 12 man Drill unit unfortunately 
without our Captain who was having some 
health problems.  We loaded the bus with the 
Nobles and our Ladies and headed to Sioux 
City Iowa.  We did have some good practices 
and under the leadership of Noble Ian Brown 
we represented WA WA at the competition.  
If you enjoy extremely hot weather you 
would have been happy.  While we came 
third we all enjoyed the fun of competing 
whether it is first or some other position.  
   We were all saddened this summer 
when a former member Ill. Sir Les 
Tendler passed away.  Les was a well 
respected Shriner.  On a happier note 
we have added a new member, Noble 
Draper Chafe, to the Corps.  We be-
lieve that Noble Chafe will fit into the 
Corps and we look forward to his 
participation in all of our activities. 
We decided to hold our 3rd quarterly 
meeting at the home of Noble Larry 
Couse.  Noble Terry Yanko chaired the 
meeting and Noble Larry provided a 

wonderful barbecued roast on his spit.  Fabu-
lous! 
   It’s amazing how fast the summer has 
come and gone by so quickly.  It seems like 
our nobles just got back from the south or 
west and here is Fall again and again they 
will be leaving as soon as the snow flies.  
Brrr.  Until next time. 
 
Submitted by 
Noble Lloyd Ramsdell 

L-R:  Noble Al Stand & Lady Danette, Noble Jeff 
Barker & Lady Sandy, and Noble Lloyd Ramsdell 
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Our units have had another event filled summer with parades 
and performances.   The red fez will have been seen by thou-
sands of people throughout the province.   A job well done 
nobles! 
Ceremonial was another great success with eighteen new no-
bles joining our  fraternity.  The only concern was the number 
of units who attended the performances at the Legislative 
grounds on Saturday.  Ceremonial has always meant to be a 
“Command” performance by all units within WAWA.  All 
units were expected to attend the various shrine functions 
especially Ceremonial.  This does not appear to be the case 
anymore.   We must keep in mind that it is difficult at times  
for some nobles to attend due to pressing emergencies and  
age or health issues, however, having said that, I personally 
feel complacency has set in and no effort is made to attend.  
This also applies to the regular meetings of the shrine units.   

This does not set a very good example for the newer members 
of our fraternity.  They are the people who will be replacing 
us. 
The Imperial session in Toronto is now history.  The Regina 
Drum Corps attended Imperial with Ill. Sir Don McDougall .  
Their performances and participation were received.   
WAWA was well represented. 
Mid West was in Sioux City and WA WA was represented by 
the Regina Pipes and Drums and the Regina Drill Corps will 
be in attendance.    Next year Mid West will be in Winnipeg 
and I hope we have a good turnout from WAWA.  It’s close 
and it’s in Canada.  So let’s start planning now. 
 
Submitted by 
Noble Art Hunter 
Chief of Staff 

Noble Bill Imlach (R) & President Gordon Mair (L) 
demonstrate two new mopeds purchased by the club 

July Parade in Eston.  Goose Lake Nobles in  
attendance pose in front of float. 

Following lunch after parade Nobles pose for photo 

July Kindersley Centennial Parade 

Enjoying a visit. L-R Nobles Mel Etter, Doug Empy, 
Jack Loppacher, Ian Carberry, & Lloyd Near 

Down to business.  L-R President Gordon Mair, Noble 
Dan Gerle, Treasurer Doug Empy,  

and Noble Maynard Slater 
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  After a month of horrible weather 
Shriners were blessed with two glo-
rious days in a row when the Pro-
vincial Golf Tournament was held in 
Saskatoon on July 24th and 25th.  
Someone accused the organizers of 
having connections with some 
higher power, but Saskatchewan 
w a s  d u e  f o r  s o m e  n i c e 
weather.  Forty-seven golfers com-
peted in a Texas Scramble format 
at The Willows and Greenbryre golf 
courses.  Every golfer received a 
prize at the banquet on Saturday 
night and the “Moose Jaw Six” 
helped keep the bar open as we 
watched the Riders embarrass 
themselves at the hands of the Stampeders.  Specialty prizes went to the following 
golfers:   
 Men’s Long Drive day 1 and day 2 - His Worship, Noble Don Atchison 
 Lady’s Long Drive day 1-  Lady Mardelle Atchison 
             Men’s closest to the hole day 1-  Noble Bill Forrest 
 Lady’s closest to the hole day 1-  Lady Doreen Morrison 
 Men’s closest to the pin day 2-   Noble Al Stickney 

        Lady’s longest drive day 2- Lady Linda Ross  
  There was no lady’s closest to the hole winner on day 2 (even though Ill. Sir 
Blaine Martin tried to lay claim to it).  A draw was made and Linda Marchand 
was the lucky winner.   
  The men received gift certificates courtesy of Frank Atchison, and the 
women received spa treatments.  The competition was intense for both days 

with the top five teams only separated by 
four strokes after day one.  At the end of it 
all, the victorious foursome was Michael 
Mudrey, John McPhail, Heather Gray and 
Al Stickney with a two day total of 135 or 
seven under par.  The winners were pre-
sented with the coveted   WA WA Golf 
Plaque by Ill. Sir Don McDougall.   
  I really want to thank everyone for par-
ticipating.  Special thanks goes to the 
Saskatoon Drums and Bugles for provid-
ing the Sunday breakfast at our newly re-opened Masonic Temple and 
Shrine Club, and to Ill. Sir Don and Lady Jill for making the trip up to Saska-
toon to share in the fellowship of the weekend, and make the trophy pres-
entation.  Thank you as well to The Saskatoon Shrine Club Secretary, No-

ble Craig Inkster, and my wife, Heather, for your assistance in making this an extremely fun and enjoyable 
event.  We all look forward to burning up the course in North Battleford in 2011. 
 
Submitted by 
Noble Al Stickney 
 

Ill. Sir Don McDougall and the winners— 
Mike, John, Heather & Al 

Mayor, Noble Don Atchison & 
Lady Mardelle 

Golf Tournament Chair, Noble Al Stickney 

LT Jim Mackay—Porridge Master  
and Noble Des 
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Dear Nobles & Ladies, 
   On behalf of the Saskatoon 
Shrine Boat Award Boat Com-
mittee, I would like to extend my 
gratitude and sincere thanks to 
all who helped out this year. Be-
cause of the continued efforts of 
all volunteers we are able to en-
joy another good year with the 
total amount of ticket sales up 
from last year by a few thousand 
dollars (final numbers not in yet). 
The exhibition sales were a little 
slow for the first few days this 
year but the last couple of days 
were very busy and we ended 
up very close to where we were 
last year. The exhibition is a busy 
time for all of the volunteers and I thank you for your 
time and your dedication to our cause.    
   We had a great time this year and enjoyed some 
fellowship while getting the job done. A special thanks 
goes out to Ron and the fellows from the Clown unit 
for the excellent job they did on Kids’ Day. Many 
happy faces resulted from the food and entertainment 
from this unit.  This year the Saskatoon Police Service 
was also on hand to talk to the kids and to distribute 
stickers and tattoos. A great job was done by the la-
dies in the tent and the cooks as well...good job folks! 
Thank you to all the volunteers who helped with the 

setting up and tearing down; your help is much appre-
ciated.  
   Let’s keep up the good work and continue our ef-
forts in the future. 
    Above is a picture of this year’s winner, Tim Patlok 
from Wierdale, SK. He was extremely grateful and 
very excited.  He plans to keep the boat as he has a 
young family who enjoys fishing. 
  
Fraternally,  
Nobles Mike Scarfe and Dave Hanna 
2010 Saskatoon Shrine Boat Award 

Noble Mike Scarfe, winner Tim Patlok, and Noble Dave Hanna 

   Up until now, I have been looking for 
“more important” items to report on, and 
have truly neglected the things many 
would find interesting.  Recently Noble 
Lou Lintick, with help from Bro. Norm 
Hook, undertook the task of rebuilding 
and metal cladding the outside stairway 
to the Club Room.  This certainly im-
proves our entrance way. 
   I regret to report Noble Murray 
McLaren is taking chemo treatment for 
Cancer.  Nobles Lou and Bill have been 
assisting him by driving his car to 
Saskatoon so he could receive treatment.   
The Shrine Shuttle Service to the Cancer 
Clinic in Saskatoon has been fairly ac-
tive.   Noble Alan Babych has been sick 
and unable to get out to coffee row or 
garage sales, a real downer for him.  
Noble Ernie Freitag was out of hospital 

and able to attend our last barbecue 
looking somewhat like his old self, but I 
understand he has been confined again.  
We wish him a speedy recovery. 
   Club President Noble Arnold made a 
Masonic symbol on a lawn chair and 
donated it to the Grand Lodge Commit-
tee to raffle off as a fundraising project.  
Grand Lodge here in Prince Albert was a 
huge success.  Grand Master Rick 
(Noble) hosted a great session.  Those in 
attendance said Prince Albert really 
knows how to do things right.  To all 
committee workers, a big thank you! 
   The June barbecue had to be post-
poned until August 8th due to many 
members being away on holidays or 
other family commitments.  We missed 
our Liaison Officer and Club President 
Noble Arnold and Lady Joy who could-

n’t be with us but we did have an enjoy-
able meeting and dinner.   
   Golf teams are ready to participate in 
the upcoming Dr. Hjertas Golf Tourna-
ment. Good luck to all participants. 
   Since last reporting the Club has been 
busy with hosting three large bingos.  
We were also able to participate in sev-
eral local parades including Nipawin, 
Melfort, Prince Albert, Saskatoon and 
North Battleford.  The parade in Prince 
Albert resulted in a win in the Novelty 
Class. 
   Enough for now, see you next time 
around. 
 
Submitted by 
Noble Bill McKay 
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    Summer break is coming to an end and fall is approaching fast.  It is time to get involved in the Auxiliary activities.  The 
last meeting of the Auxiliary was held on May 31st with 44 Ladies present.  Ladies remember this is your Auxiliary, so let’s 

have a great showing at our upcoming events! 
 
Please mark these upcoming events in your calendar: 
 
85th Anniversary Tea – Open to the Public September 18th 1:00pm – 4:00pm Shrine Centre 
New Members/Dinner meeting September 27th 6:00pm Seven Oaks 
Auxiliary meeting October 25th 1:30pm Shrine Centre 
October Fest October 29th 5:00pm Shrine Centre 
 
Submitted by 
Elaine Gutfriend, President 

Year President Potentate Year President Potentate Year President Potentate 

1925 Mrs. S.C. Burton A.Olson 1954 Mrs. Vera Davis  C.C. Hay 1983 Mrs. Merle McGowan J.K. McInnis 

1926  H.D. MacPherson 1955  J.C. Irvine 1984  H.G. McKenzie 

1927  W.H. Hill 1956 Mrs. Ardith Bitney T.G. Harper 1985 Mrs. Dot Voldeng G.E. May 

1928 Mrs. H. A. Rutherford R.J. Brandon 1957  D.J. Pells 1986  B.Smith 

1929 Mrs. R. J. Brandon H.A. Rutherford 1958 Mrs. Winnifred Allen G.A. Ferguson 1987 Mrs. Irene Cribbs B, Bachynski 

1930  C.A. Needham 1959  G.B. Grant 1988  M.J.A.  Edwards 

1931 Mrs. George Speers W.M. Logan 1960 Mrs. Dorothy Doan O.M. Paulson 1989 Mrs. Dionne Edwards A.D. Munroe 

1932 Mrs. J.A. Haug J.L. Johnson 1961  L.E. Fingarson 1990  R.A. Forrest 

1933  S.H. Minion 1962 Mrs. Phyllis Wilford W.C. Rennick 1991 Mrs. Lena Gilbertson D.R.Osborne 

1934 Mrs. H. Maltby H.C. George 1963  H. Duckett 1992  R.H. Robinson 

1935  H. Brockway 1964 Mrs. Margaret Botkin G.W.C. Johns 1993 Mrs. Eva Evans R.G. Sanders 

1936 Mrs. S. H. Logan W.S. McInnis 1965  M.R. Douglas 1994  R.J. Davidson 

1937  J.H. Warren 1966 Mrs. Agnes Moyer N.B. McCannell 1995 Mrs. Susan Butz D.P. Houston 

1938 Mrs. H.M. Schweitzer D.A.R. McCannel 1967  F.A. Rutherford 1996  D.W. Bennett 

1939  E.H. Morrison 1968 Mrs. Sybil Freestone E.L. Yingst 1997 Mrs. Muriel Heal J.S. MacLachlan 

1940 Mrs. K.C. Leath H. Maltby 1969  P.H.S. Campbell 1998  G.A. Armsworthy 

1941  J.F. Lunney 1970 Mrs. Reba Smith L.J. Morrison 1999 Mrs. Mary Ellen Goldie R.G. Heeg 

1942 Mrs. R.E. Smale H.M. Schweitzer 1971  A.J. McGowan 2000  Ken McDougall 

1943  J.D. Simson 1972 Mrs. Marie Hack J.R. Freestone 2001 Mrs. Gerry Houston Alan Bachynski 

1944 Mrs. F.E. Doull J.C. MacDonald 1976  K.L. McMillan 2002  R.J.(Dick) Gutfriend 

1945  F.E. Doull 1974 Mrs. Jenny Lang William  Sheppit 2003 Mrs. Mary Bennett Blaine Martin 

1946 Mrs. J. D. Simson G.S. Peacock 1975  J.A. Running 2004  Brian Donbrook 

1947  C.W.S. Bell 1976 Mrs. Mary Upcott D.E. Pledger 2005 Mrs. Margaret Bachynski Don Beggs 

1948 Mrs. S. E. Leavitt J.A. MacKenzie 1977  H. Gerlach 2006  Gerald Hodges 

1949  E.G. Wickerson 1978 Mrs. Vivian Leonard L.R. Tendler 2007 Mrs. Delphine Bachynski Randy Ball 

1950 Mrs. J. Alex McKenzie F.A. Williamson 1979  W.G. Reynolds 2008  Richard Brown 

1951  R.W. Kirby 1980 Mrs. Patt Bradshaw H.D. Ramsay 2009 Mrs. Elaine Gutfriend Dave Fairlie 

1952 Mrs. Clara Harper J.D. Clark 1981  R.B. Pelling 2010  Don McDougall 

1953  S.C. Atkinson 1982 Mrs. Elsie Halpenny R.J. Parker    
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CUSTOMS BROKERS 
 

Forwarders & Consultants 
Export/Import Specialists 

EDI Networking 
 

International Package Express Service (IPX) 
 

HEAD OFFICE 
North Portal………………………..(306) 927-2165 

Regina……..(306) 352-2662      Saskatoon………(306) 244-4847 
Regway…….(306) 969-2126     Moose Jaw…..….(306) 694-4322 

 
NATIONWAIDE SERVICES 

Website:  www.percydavis.com 
Email:  info@percydavis.com 

 

LIEPERT AD 
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WA WA was well represented at MSA August 11 – 14.  Abu 
Bekr Shriners are a considerable distance from Regina but 
several Divan nobles and  Past Potentates, along with two 
WA WA units, made the trip to the city that is situated in 
three states—Iowa, South Dakota and Nebraska.  
 
One of the highlights of the weekend was the attendance of 
Imperial Sir George Mitchell and his Lady Deanna. Two 
other Imperial Divan Nobles - Dale Stauss and Wayne 
Lachut, along with their Ladies, were present.  It was great to 
see all three of them at the competitions as they tried to be 
everywhere. 
 
Your Divan Nobles Bevin Leipert, Bill Forrest, Ken Eskdale 
and Tom Torgrimson, as well as their ladies were treated to 
delightful counterpart events on Wednesday evening. 
 
The next morning some of us golfed and the Divan ladies 
boarded air conditioned buses for a city tour which included 
shopping stops at local boutiques and a candy factory.  I’ve 
got to tell you that golfing in 95 degree heat with a humidity 
of 75% was difficult.  Fortunately, the golf scores were not 
important and the fellowship was great. 
 
Thursday afternoon our unit buses rolled in. The Pipes and 
Drums and the Drill Corps were well represented. They ar-
rived in time to do the first parade. It was really fun hearing 
the cheers of the crowd as we went by. Coming all the way 
from Saskatchewan was very popular and when the Pipes 
fired up, everyone was very impressed. 
 
Friday was competition/presentation day. Our Drill Corps 
showed very well but the judges placed them third. Your 
Pipes had no competition but put on a presentation in a 

nearby town which was well received. I was told that this 
locale had never hosted a Pipes and Drums show before. 
Their highlight was the generous presentation of four drums 
to El Riad Pipes and Drums. They are trying to establish a 
band and the 4 drums will really get them started on the right 
foot. Well done Pipers! 
 
The Ladies luncheon was carried out with a delightful circus 
theme and was addressed by Dr. Kenneth Guidera, the Chief 
of Staff for the Twin Cities Hospital.  He shared news about 
the proposed partnership with the neighbouring hospital that, 
similar to our Montreal Shriners Hospital, they are is antici-
pating.  He is a humourous speaker, a well loved doctor and 
also shared his experiences serving the children of Haiti soon 
after its disaster occurred.    
 
Shrinerama on Friday night was enjoyable and was followed 
by a dessert bar. I need to tell you that many times throughout 
the weekend we were reminded of the super MSA which was 
put on in Regina in ’06.  Many throughout the Midwest con-
tinue to champion it and, personally, I don’t think it will be 
bettered until we host it again! 
 
On Saturday, we did the final parade. I’m glad to say that the 
temperatures had moderated somewhat so it was a bit easier 
on the participants. Following the farewell oasis, we all em-
barked on various routes home. 
 
 Let’s have many more units in Winnipeg next year; MSA is 
great fun. Start planning now to go from August 3 – 6, 2011. 
I’ll be there.  Will you? 
 
Submitted by  
Noble Bill Forrest 

NOTICE OF STATED SESSION 
 

“Es Selamu Aleikum” 
 
The Nobles of WA WA Shriners are hereby notified and requested to attend the following Stated Sessions 
of the Ancient Arabic Order of the Nobles of the Mystic Shrine. 

 
Tuesday, November 9, 2010 at 7:00 pm 

WA WA Shrine Centre, 2065 Hamilton Street, Regina, Sk. 
 
 Matters relative to the operation of WA WA Shriners will be brought to the meeting. 
 

Admission only by 2010 Dues Card 
Fez must be worn. 

 
Don McDougall, Potentate    Attest: Don Capewell, Recorder 
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Estevan and District Shrine Club are our gracious hosts for this year’s WA WA Provincial Curling 
Bonspiel, November 19th through 21st. 
 
The tournament will follow a Round Robin format with each Team guaranteed the same number of games. The 
winning team will be determined by  the number of wins and, in the case of a tie, most points scored will be 
used.  There is a limit of 28 teams, so be sure to register early. 
 
If you are an individual curler or a couple with no full Team don’t worry, register and we will be happy to place 
you with others.  Deadline for all registrations is October 31st. 
 
Draws will be played at the Curling Club, 811 Souris Ave, Estevan, S4A 2A5, beginning at 3:00 pm on Friday 
and 9:00 am on Saturday. 
 
The cost of the event has not changed and will once again be  $100/curler and $25/non-curler.  The weekend 
events will include a Friday evening Social, Saturday evening banquet following the draws and a Sunday morn-
ing brunch.  You won't want to miss Sunday morning as this is when we will be handing out the prizes!! 
 
Hotels are hard to come by in Estevan so be sure to make book early! 
 
Days Inn (closest to the rink)  Motel 6     
PH: (306) 634-6456   PH: (306) 634-8666   
Toll Free: 1-877-329-7466 
www.daysinnestevan.ca   www.motel6.com   
 
Perfect Inn and Suites 
PH: (306) 634-8585 
www.perfectinnsandsuites.com 
 
 
For further information please contact Al Davis at (306) 927-2295 or e-mail at alan@percydavis.com        

See you in November!! 
 
To register, please fill out the form below and return with a cheque made payable to the Estevan Shrine Club.  

ESTEVAN SHRINE CLUB 
C/O ALAN DAVIS 

BOX 67 
NORTH PORTAL  SK  S0C 1W0 

 BOOK BY 
OCT 15TH 

Team Name     Team Contact 

Curler 1     Name   

Curler 2     Phone   

Curler 3     E-mail   

Curler 4         
Non-Curlers         
Total Monies 
Submitted         
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NOBLE JOHN BERNS &  
LADY ISABELLE 

NOBLE DON FORD & 
LADY CHARLANE BLAYONE 

NOBLE COLIN BRATUSHESKY& 
LADY BRIONY 

NOBLE PETER TURANICH & 
LADY CHANTAL GAUTHIER 

NOBLE DAMON CAVAN &  
LADY JANINE (MISSING) 

NOBLE GORDON LOWERY &  
LADY OLIVIA 

NOBLE WILLIAM FYVIE NOBLE BRENT MATTERN 
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NOBLE JONAS COSSETTE & 
LADY JILL NEUMAN 

NOBLE BLAINE HVAL &  
LADY DARLENE PERKINS 

NOBLE TREVOR HOFFMAN & 
LADY JENNIFER COREY 

NOBLE THOMAS HARDY &  
LADY SUZANNE (MISSING) 

NOBLE ROBERT LOEWEN & 
LADY AUDREY PERRA 

NOBLE DOUGLAS SULLIVAN & 
LADY JUDY DOUGHERTY 

NOBLE TROY LEBLANC NOBLE TOM FULTON &  
NOBLE JUSTIN FALL 

NOBLE DUSTIN WOLFE & 
LADY STEPHANIE HENDERSON 

NOBLE DRAPER CHAFE 
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Good evening! I am so hon-
oured that Don asked me to 
speak here again tonight.  It has 
been three years since I first 
told you about our son, Carter 
at the 2007 Ceremonial.  He 
was only six months old at the 
time and there were so many 
unknowns for us.  I looked 
back at some of the things I 
talked to you about that night 
and although it’s clear we were 
on the right track with Carter’s 
care, we were still very scared 
and unsure of what the future 
would hold for him. 
 
In January of 2007 at three weeks of 
age, Carter was diagnosed with Osteo-
genesis Imperfecta, which we call OI 
and many others know as brittle bone 
disease.  He had already suffered four-
teen fractures in his arms, legs, ribs and 
vertebrae by that time.  The outlook 
was pretty dim since he was presenting 
so severely and we were told he would 
have numerous fractures, extreme mus-
cle weakness, loose joints, scoliosis, 
hearing loss, curved bones, brittle teeth, 
possible pulmonary issues and no 
chance of ever being able to 
walk.  Many of the OI patients that are 
affected severely experience hundreds 
of fractures in their lifetime resulting in 
multiple deformities and pain, as we 
witnessed during Dr. Fassier’s presenta-
tion last night. 
 
We had been offered no hope of treat-
ment here in Saskatchewan and were at 
a complete loss until we spoke to Noble 
Butch Maclean in Estevan.  He knew of 
specific children with the same condi-
tion as Carter that had been treated in 
Montreal at the Shriner’s Hospital and 
he was going to do everything he could 
to get us there as quickly as possi-
ble.  The other patients were not as se-
vere as Carter and had been diagnosed 
later in life, but we were still willing to 
try anything. 
 
On that first trip to the hospital, Carter 
was seen by an amazing team of experts 
who knew exactly what they were deal-
ing with.  They started him on IV drug 

treatments of pamidronate that were 
proven to increase bone density and rid 
the patient of the constant, achy bone 
pain that all people with OI experi-
ence.  We hadn’t thought they would 
start a 7 week old baby on any course 
of treatment, but it turns out that the 
best possible time to begin is when they 
are very young.  We were told to return 
to the hospital every two months for 
Carter to receive treatment and to be 
followed by his team of doctors and 
therapists.  The results of the infusion 
were almost immediate and Carter be-
came a much more settled baby as soon 
as we got home after that first 3 day 
treatment.  He started sleeping through 
the night because he was no longer in 
constant pain.  We kept waiting for that 
next fracture to occur, but it never did. 
 
We’re still waiting for that next fracture 
3 ½ years later.  The constant fractures 
and pain that were supposed to be con-
suming his childhood have never hap-
pened because of the work of the Shrin-
ers Hospital.  The treatment for children 
with OI was researched, developed, and 
tested in Montreal.  It is the leading OI 
centre of excellence in the world and 
happens to be the place that our son 
gets his care.  We have always felt so 
blessed that if our son is going to have 
this condition, he is going to get the 
absolute best care possible. 
 
For those of you that aren’t as familiar 
with the Shriners experience for a fam-
ily that goes to the hospital, it is re-
markable.  Our flights and hotels are 

booked for us and paid for by 
the Shriners, a Shriner is at the 
airport in Montreal to meet us 
and take us to our hotel, a 
Shriner picks us up in the hotel 
in the morning to take us to the 
hospital and then he will take us 
back to the hotel at the end of 
the day.  It takes so much of the 
worry and planning off of the 
parent’s shoulders when we 
already have so much to think 
about.  Dr. Brian Donbrook 

does a wonderful job of keeping 
everything straight and dealing 
with my many emails as we get 

each and every one of Carter’s trips 
figured out. 
 
On our nineteen trips to the hospital, 
Carter has received his IV infusions, 
physiotherapy, occupational therapy, 
specialist appointments, surgical ap-
pointments, play therapy, x-rays, bone 
density scans and a whole lot of love 
from every person who has ever seen 
him there.  The Shriners Hospital has a 
team-centered approach to dealing with 
all of their OI patients.  Once a year the 
entire team gets together in an OI con-
ference and discusses how the patient 
has been doing and what the next year 
will bring. Everyone is on the same 
page they put together a cohesive plan 
to ensure that patient gets the best indi-
vidualized care possible. 
 
Carter’s plans have included continuing 
his IV pamidronate infusions, an MRI 
on his dislocated hips and two different 
rodding surgeries. Often an OI patient’s 
femurs are quite bowed or bent because 
of fractures that haven’t healed cor-
rectly. They need to be straightened 
during surgery and a metal rod is in-
serted to provide internal stabiliza-
tion.  Carter had one femur that was 
quite bowed and he was also born with 
dislocated hips so that presented an-
other problem.  The MRI showed that 
he virtually had no hip sockets and that 
the tops of his femurs were in terrible 
shape and pointing in exactly the oppo-
site direction that they should. 

Jenn Brown, with Carter, delivers a heartfelt Thank You at  
Ceremonial 2010 
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The incredible Dr. Fassier performed 
Carter’s first surgery in November of 
2008 just before Carter turned two.  It 
was a very complicated six hour proce-
dure.  Dr. Fassier had been planning on 
fixing Carter’s hips and rodding both of 
his femurs, but with the disaster that was 
his left hip, he only was able to complete 
one side before there was too much blood 
loss.  There is absolutely no doubt in our 
minds that if anybody else had been do-
ing that surgery, Carter’s hip would never 
have the function it does today.  He chal-
lenged Dr. Fassier’s skill and we are so 
thankful that he is such a fantastic sur-
geon.  Besides fixing Carter’s hip, Dr. 
Fassier straightened Carter’s femur and 
inserted a Fassier-Duval telescoping rod, 
which he also happened to invent.  The 
rod grows with Carter and will double 
itself in length, resulting in a much 
longer life for the rod and the protection 
it gives. 
 
Carter was in a spica cast from his chest 
to his toes for 13 weeks to allow for suf-
ficient time for his hip to heal.  It healed 
beautifully and with the help of long leg 
braces that had been molded for him, he 
stood and took his first steps just a few 
weeks after getting his cast off.  A large 
crowd of workers at the hospital gathered 
round to watch him do the impossi-
ble.  Despite all of the challenges he had 
faced and a nearly irrepairable hip, he 
was walking.  The hospital provided a 
walker for him and after that Carter has 
never slowed down.  He got rid of the 
long leg braces a couple weeks after that 
and started taking many steps at a time 
with his walker.  This past October, 
seven months after he had taken those 
very first steps, he threw the walker away 
and started walking all on his own.  He is 
the most determined little boy with an 
unbreakable spirit and has proven the 
world wrong so many times.  He grabs 
the hearts of everyone he meets with his 
beautiful smile and the buckets full of 
personality he was blessed with. 

Things were going so well in the treat-
ment of Carter’s OI that we had started to 
forget how cruel of a condition it can 
be….until we noticed that his back was 
looking a little funny and got an appoint-
ment with the spine specialist in Mont-
real.  Carter’s spine already had a 50 de-
gree curve in it and he was diagnosed 
with scoliosis.  They molded him for a 

back brace that he now wears 23hrs/day 
in the hope that it will slow the progres-
sion of the curve.  We know that some 
day he will likely be having spinal sur-
gery to have a rod placed in his spine and 
when he is older, he will probably have a 
spinal fusion.  It is one of the hardest 
aspects of OI to deal with since there are 
so many complications that can oc-
cur.  However, Carter tolerates his brace 
incredibly well and never complains.  His 
curve hasn’t dramatically worsened, but 
the x-rays on our last trip did show that it 
had progressed a bit.  Since we are now 
going to Montreal every four months for 
his infusions, they will be keeping a very 
close eye on it and we are hopeful that 
surgery won’t need to happen for a few 
more years. 
 
This past January, Carter had his other 
femur rodded and some minor repairs to 
that hip as well.  He only needed to be 
casted for three weeks this time and he 
was up again walking independently a 
week after his cast came off.  To see him 
walking as fast as he can into the open 
arms of Dr. Fassier, our hero, is truly one 
of the most incredible experiences of our 
lives.  That man is the reason our son is 
walking and we will never be able to 
thank him or the hospital enough.  Not 
only does Carter love him, it is clear that 
Dr. Fassier loves Carter right back! He is 
such a kind man who is so accessible to 
his patients.  Just a few weeks ago, we 
did some post-op x-rays here at home to 
check on the healing in Carter’s fe-
mur.  We emailed the x-rays to Dr. Fas-
sier, he checked them on his Blackberry 
wherever he was in the world…I think it 
was Europe this time…and he got right 
back to us to let us know everything was 
looking good. 
 
In all my experiences, a child 
should never look forward to 
going to the hospital, but when 
Carter hears it’s time to go to 
Montreal, he starts the count-
down and just starts bouncing 
until he gets through those doors 
to see his friends.  He knows 
everyone by name and they 
know him.  He does think that 
he runs things there and last 
week he got about 6 people to 
come with him into the little 
room where his IV gets 
started.  He was directing them all into 

singing happy birthday to one of the 
nurses and catering to his every 
whim….I’m not sure that every child has 
their nurse bring them a jar of homemade 
pasta sauce so we can make spaghetti in 
our hotel room that night.  They are our 
family too! 
 
The love that we feel every time we go to 
Montreal is only mirrored by that of the 
love we feel from the Shriners.  Don is 
Carter’s new best friend and if he goes 
missing tonight, we’ll know exactly 
where he has gone.  The various Shrine 
activities we’ve attended throughout the 
province have been so much fun and it’s 
a joy to see the work you do.  Carter may 
run off to join the circus one of these 
days as he had such a great time being 
honourary ringmaster.  He also got his 
very first experience in a bouncy castle 
last weekend in Moose Jaw at the Chil-
dren’s Festival when Bevin gave him a 
few special minutes of time alone so he 
was safe and having the time of his life! 
 
Three years ago, I told you that maybe, 
just maybe some day we would see 
Carter walk.  We were filled with hope 
for the future because of the Shriners 
Hospital and the work you do to ensure 
that it is there for families like us.  All of 
our dreams have come true in ways that 
we never even imagined at that 
time.  This doesn’t mean that we won’t 
have more challenges in the future, but 
we know that we will be provided with 
the tools and help to overcome 
them.  The care our son receives is sec-
ond to none and that’s all a parent can 
ask for.  From the bottom of our hearts, 
we want to say thank you again for your 
support, your work, and your love. Thank 
you. 

Jenn & Carter Brown with Dr. Fassier 
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Les Tendler, a long-time Regina resident and a pioneer in the credit union movement, died July 
24 at the age of 83. 
 
As general manager of Sherwood Credit Union, now known as Conexus, Tendler was an integral 
part of laying the groundwork in 1973 for many financial services firsts in the province and Can-
ada — including the first automated teller machine (ATM), the debit card and teleservice. 
 
Ed Gebert started working with Tendler in 1951 when they were employed by the Saskatchewan 
Co-operative Credit Society. Over the years, they played major roles in a banking revolution. 
 
Gebert was vice-president of finance and operations for Regina's Sherwood Credit Union and 
Tendler was CEO when Sherwood set out to develop an online banking system from scratch. 
 
Sherwood worked with Co-operators Data Services Ltd. (now called CGI), Credit Union Elec-

tronic Transaction Services (CUETs), and Credit Union Central of Saskatchewan to create the ATM system. Canada's first 
ATM opened at Sherwood Credit Union's north Albert Street branch in the spring of 1977. 
 
The next step in the evolution of electronic banking was the development of the MasterCard payment card — the forerun-
ner of the debit card. 
 
"Les was a great leader and a great mentor," Gebert said. "People had a lot of respect for him and he had a lot of respect for 
people." 
 
Mal Edwards was vice-president of retail operations with Sherwood Credit Union during Tendler's era. 
"When Les and I started back in the '50s, it was a very small organization, but they were exciting years," Edwards said. "As 
CEO, Tendler was the man who said, 'yes' or 'no' to all those changes ... As a people organization, we tried to develop sys-
tems that were leading in Canada at that time." 
Until Tendler retired in 1988, he held numerous leadership 
roles within the credit union system. 
 
"Les was an excellent leader, relatively quiet, always knowl-
edgeable about things, people and events around him and he 
was a good family man," Edwards said. "He loved a good party 
and in those early days we were a very close-knit family. We 
worked hard and we played hard." 
 
During his 40-year stint in the credit union movement, Tendler 
took a hand in Credit Union Central of Saskatchewan, the Co-
op Security Board, the Credit Union Deposit Guarantee Corp., 
the Canadian Co-op Society, CUETS, Co-op Trust, the World 
Council of Credit Unions, the Co-op Superannuation Society 
and The Co-operators group of companies. 
 
The community-minded individual also belonged to many or-
ganizations including the Wascana Kiwanis Club, the Regina 
United Way, the Wa Wa Shrine, the Saskatchewan Roughrid-
ers Football Club, the Regina Exhibition Association, Group 
Medical Services, Luther College and Lutheran Seniors Care 
Home, the Canadian Liver Foundation, The Breakfast Club, the 
Tartan Seniors Curling Club, the Marian Park Condo Assoc., 
and the Regina Gyro Club. 
 
A celebration of Tendler's life was held Friday at St. Mark's 
Evangelical Lutheran Church. 

An article by Pamela Cowan—Leader Post 
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In Memoriam  
Hugh Glen Wheeler       
Age: 86 
1600 North Hill Drive 
Swift Current SK    
S9H 1Y3 
Initiated: June 19, 1971 
Deceased: May 5, 2010 
 

Norman Bertie Bomphray      
 Age: 89 
3590 - 4th Avenue W 
Prince Albert SK 
S6V 8B4 
Initiated:   June 8, 1963 
Deceased:   2010 
 

Keith Israel Cressman              
Age: 84 
Box 311 
Tisdale SK 
S0E 1T0 
Initiated:      June 19, 1971 
Deceased:    May 2010 

Tom A. Adams                          
Age: 87 
Box 292 
Kelvington SK 
S0A 1W0 
Initiated:       June 8, 1991 
Deceased:     May 2010 
 

Dr. Borden Bachynski, P.P.           
Age: 85 
66 Academy Park Road 
Regina SK 
S4S 4T7 
Initiated:      June 19, 1971 
Deceased:    July 7, 2010 
 

Ross Lynn McKinney                    
Age: 86 
Box 1121 
Unity SK 
S0K 4L0 
Initiated:      June 27, 1980 
Deceased:    July 8, 2010 

Charles W. Conrad 
Age: 98 
406-2800 Blanshard Street 
Victoria BC 
V8T 5B5 
Initiated: June 21, 1969 
Deceased: July 2010 
 

Alexander Paul McDougald            
Age: 81 
421 - 1182 Southview Drive SE 
Medicine Hat AB 
T1B 4L2 
Initiated: June 26, 1965 
Deceased: July 9, 2010 
 

Leslie R. Tendler, P.P. 
442 - 3631 Albert Street 
Regina, SK 
S4S 3P4 
Initiated: June 27, 1964 
Deceased: July 24, 2010 
 

John (Jack) Jameson                         
Age: 84 
2600 Victoria Avenue 
Regina SK 
S4T 1K2 
Initiated: June 19, 1971 
Deceased: August 2, 2010 

I am pleased to have been asked by the family to offer a few words concerning Borden’s involvement in the Shrine. Borden became 
a member of the WA WA Shrine Center in 1971 under then Potentate Al McGowan. Almost immediately after having the red fez of 
a Shriner placed upon his head, Borden became a member of the Directors Staff. He served as President of the Unit in 1977. The 
Directors Staff has the responsibility of ushering new candidates through the Ceremony of Initiation. The first step a new candidate 
must take is to undergo a medical examination, and of course Borden being a doctor, had that responsibility fall on his shoulders. I 
am estimating Borden must have performed a minimum of  at least 2500 medicals on new candidates over the years.  

 
At all Shrine gatherings, Borden could always be seen taking pictures. I would not even begin to estimate the number of photos he 
has taken, but it is safe to say he kept the film industry in Saskatchewan solvent for many years. Thank goodness for the coming of 
the digital era. Many of these photos were placed in albums identified by the particular event they were taken at and in subsequent 
years, at similar events, these albums would be circulated and you could hear such remarks as “look, that fellow is wearing the same 
shirt again this year” or “heavens, I don’t remember looking like that” - great memories!  
 
The philanthropy of the Shrine is of course, Shriners Hospitals for Children. Children with debilitating orthopaedic conditions, pain-
ful burns and scars, spinal cord injuries, cleft lip and palate are all eligible for care at one of our hospitals. When an application for 
treatment at one of our Shriners Hospitals is received, that application was first reviewed by Illustrious Sir Doctor Borden Bachyn-
ski. Borden made the decision as to whether or not that child would benefit medically at one of our Shriners Hospitals. With a cur-
rent active patient roster of some 75 children, Borden spent many hours studying and reviewing the child’s medical history prior to 
recommending the application be referred to one of our hospitals. For the time and effort spent over the years, Borden  has been  
recognized by Shriners Hospitals for Children. 

 
Borden was selected to Divan in 1978 and advanced through the various offices of the Shrine to become the top Shriner in WA WA 
Shrine in 1987. I am proud to say Illustrious Sir Borden placed me on the Divan in 1987, the year he was Potentate. 
 
Friday nights at the Regina Shrine Club, Borden and Margaret could 
always be found at their favorite table enjoying Happy Hour and of 
course Borden with his little sip of scotch. Borden’s presence at this 
event will be missed, as he always had a photo or a joke to share with all 
assembled. 
 
As we look back over the years, there is little doubt Borden has made a 
tremendous contribution to WA WA Shrine and the Shrine in general. On 
behalf of the entire Shrine family, let me express our sympathy to you 
Margaret and to your entire family on the passing of a dedicated Shriner, 
a great individual and a true friend to all. He will be missed - but not 
forgotten.   
 
Noble Don Bennett 
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DONATIONS TO SHRINERS HOSPITALS 
 A. Jean Trotter 
Agnes A. Fensom 
Barrie & Patricia Nowell 
Bill & Jan Forrest (2) 
C. P. Distributors 
Curtis & Sandra Derdall 
Dennis & Vi Johnson 
Don & Lorraine Book 

Dona M. Haug 
Doug & Mary Ramsay (2) 
Elaine Byerley 
Gary & Gerry Joyes 
Gordon & Gwyneth Topping 
Herb & Anita Swan 
I. C. Bailey 
Jack r. Lloyd 

Jean Meston 
Judy Evans 
June Haug 
Leslie & Norma Loitz 
Mabe Vallevand 
Mel & Marg Langager 
Melvin & Doris Epp 
Milher & Linda Erickson 

Oxford Place Inc. 
Pat & Rex Friend 
Regina Mandolin Orchestra 
Robert & Helen Ewing 
Robert & Love Marie Loitz 
Ronald & Marguerite Loitz 
WA WA Past Potentates’ Assoc. 
William & Margaret Klassen 

DONATIONS TO WA WA SHRINE PATIENT TRANSPORTATION FUND 
50-50 Unit 
A. Belva Park 
A. H. & V. A. Ferris 
A. V. Thompson 
Alan & Delphine Bachynski 
Alfred & Frances Gomersall 
Alix Dostal & Derek Leschinsky 
Allan & Gwen Munroe 
AltaGas Ltd. 
Andres & Shirley Anderson (3) 
Anita Malik 
Ann Wiebe 
Anne Bruce 
Art & Elaine Hunter 
Art Bourgeault 
Arthur Preston 
Arvid & Donna Fonkalsrud 
B. Merle Pringle 
Barbara Kuzyk 
Battlefords Shrine 
Bea Miloux 
Betty M. Green 
Betty Mahon 
Beverley Chernick 
Bevin Leipert 
Bill & Eleanor Heenan 
Bill & Jackie Smith 
Bill & Jan Forrest 
Bill & Lynn Johnstone 
Bill Bernard 
Blaine & Betty Martin 
Blaine Crosbie 
Bob & Audrey Forrest (2) 
Bob & Gesa Arscott 
Bob & Sharon Cumming 
Borden & Margaret Bachynski 
Borden Ladner Gervais LLP 
Boris & Patricia Sen 
Bradley Barlow 
Brandon & Cathy Metz 
Brian & Beverley Donbrook 
Bruce & Verna Coates (2) 
Bruce M. Smith (2) 
Bryon & Mary Ann Campbell 
Byron & Sharon Trapp 
Carrot River Valley Shrine Club 
Charles & Justina Hutchinson (2) 
Charles Hainsworth 
Chuck Cole 
CI Investments 
Clifford B. Elder 
Crown Investments Corporation 
of Saskatchewan 
Dale & Jo Leflar (2) 
Dale & Marion Butler 
Dave & Doris Wilson 
David Houston 
Dean & Christine Whitaker 
Del & Lorette Ottenbreit 
Delbert & Lillian Rewerts 
Dick & Elaine Gutfriend 

Dolores Fauchon 
Don & Colleen Middleton 
Don & Edith Wallace 
Don & Elaine Low (2) 
Don & Jill McDougall (3) 
Don & Mary Bennett (2) 
Dona Hansen 
Doreen Kerby 
Dorothy Martin 
Dorothy Stewart 
Doug & Joan Osborne (2) 
Doug & Martha Barker 
Doug & Mary Ramsay (2) 
Dr. David Johnston 
Ella Pollock 
Ernie &Sue Butz 
Esther Sandercock 
Ethel Argan 
Eva Evans 
Evelyn Crebo 
Evelyn E. Korpus 
Evelyn Surjik 
Evraz Place 
Frances Maze 
Fred & Janice Walker 
Fred & Karen Catterall 
Gary Taylor 
George & Mildred Forsythe 
George & Patt Bradshaw (2) 
Gertrude McCallum 
Gibson Livestock (1981) Ltd. 
Glen & Elaine Samuelson 
Gordon & Roni Shearer 
Gordon Balfour (2) 
Gordon Leonard 
Gordon Road Property Holdings 
Greg Nichol 
Greta E. M. Smith 
H. Douglas Ramsay 
Harold & Dorothy Wiskar 
Harold Kellet 
Harold Siggelkow 
Harvey & Helen Lewis 
Heartland Agro Services Ltd. 
Helen Drew 
Hetherington Livestock Ltd. 
Howard & Betty Louie 
Howard A. Ross 
Indian Head Shrine Club      
Ingibjorg McDonald 
Investors Group 
Irene Martin 
Irl Johnston 
Irma & Gerry Armsworthy (3) 
Isabella Mentina 
Iver Clifton 
Ivy McNamee 
Jack & Sheila Jameson 
Jake & Yvonne Nickel (3) 
James & Felicity O’Carroll 
James & Mary Wilson 

James West 
Jean Hammond 
Jean Taylor 
Jeffrey Leon 
Jenna, Amy & Elizabeth Johnson 
Jennie Surjik 
Jerry & Betty Lou Smith 
Jim & Mervine Trimble (3) 
Joe & Bernadette Rennick (2) 
Joe Been 
John & Carol Smith 
John & Mary Hesketh 
John D. Rennie 
John D. Welykochy (3) 
John Sopotyk 
Judith Tutty 
Kathryn Buitenhuis 
Keith Colhoun 
Ken & Betty Eskdale 
Larry Polupski 
Lauren Allen 
Lavina Thompson 
Leola Macdonald (2) 
Leslie Guthrie 
Lois Hardy 
Lois Orr 
Lorna Loftus 
Lorne & Donalda Graham 
Lucille Wild 
Lynn Crook 
Mal & Dionne Edwards 
Malcolm & Margaret MacDonald 
Marg Bachynski 
Margaret Biggart 
Margaret Clark 
Marilyn Leniuk 
Marion Cumming 
Marion Gerlach (3) 
Marion Park Condo Social Fund 
Marjorie Darby 
Martha Code 
Martha Nicholson 
Mary E. Leach 
Mary Ellen Goldie 
Mary Kirkland 
Merle McGowan 
Merrill & Doreen Watson 
Mick & Kathy Turner 
Mick & Louise Statler 
Mildred Nordal 
Moose Jaw Shrine Club 
Muriel Foord 
Murray & Donna Kyle 
Neil & Stephanie Matheson 
Neil Lapina 
Nigel Crook 
Norm & Joyce Cook (3) 
Olive B. Pederson 
Olive Hein (2) 
Oscar & Betty Housen 
Pasqua Operating Room Staff 

Patrick Naylen 
Peter & Luella Sherstobitoff (2) 
Phyllis Guttman 
Phyllis Sanderson 
Pleun & Gaylene Notenboom 
R. Weldon Moffatt (2) 
Randy & Pam Ludwar 
Randy Ball & Audrey Colhoun (2) 
Ray & Laurie Leeson 
Ray & Sandra Boughen 
RCMP Departmental Security 
Reid Bros Sunshine Club 
Remi Berthelet 
Rev. Stanley & Sonja Sinclair 
Richard & Susan Maze 
Richard Brown (3) 
Roald & Lorraine Thompson 
Robert Lewis 
Robin McDougall 
Robin W. Gilroy 
Rod & Lillian Long (2) 
Ron & Jeanne Heeg (2) 
Ron & Lynn McEachern 
Ron & Muriel Heal (2) 
Ronald & Patricia Robinson (3) 
Ronald & Ruth Oliver 
Ronald E. Meyers 
Roy & Mary Livesley 
Roy Leonard 
S. Doreen Christie 
Scott & Jennifer Russill 
Sheila Whelan 
Si & Irene Campbell 
Sorrel Steinberg 
Stu MacLachlan (2) 
Stuart & Jocelyn McIntyre 
Susan Zwarych 
Syd & Mary Lee Lowthian 
Ted & Joyce Stadnick (2) 
Terry & Sandy Thompson 
The Estate of Marie Tetarenko 
The Estate of Mollie Davis 
Thomas V. Hannan 
Tom & Sheila Fulton 
Tom & Shirley Moore 
Troy & Linda Maurer 
Vern Brown 
Vernon Knowles 
W. D. Keam 
WA WA Shrine Ladies Auxiliary 
Wade Gibson 
Wallace & Lea Meili (2) 
Walter & Violet Bayne 
Wascana Lodge No. 2 
Wayne & Dorothy Johnstone 
Westeel 
William & Carolyn Ruehlen 
William & Shelagh Kelly 
William Squires 
William Thacker 
Yvonne & Orest Federko 

WA WA SHRINE DONATIONS 
  April 17, 2010 to August 18, 2010 
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MAY 2010 
 

Sherry Shepart - Regina 
Hayley Szakacs - Broadview 

Krystol McDowell - Moose Jaw 
Michelle Speir - Swift Current 

Matthew Yuhasz - Regina 
Terence Renkas - Lumsden 
Carl McCormick - Saskatoon 

Kathy Muirhead - Estevan 
David Street - Saskatoon 

Elsie Galbraith - Maple Creek 
Marion Brown - Saskatoon 

Waylon Danyluk - Saskatoon 
Ruth Preikchat - White City 

Gordon Klimm - Tisdale 
Dale Wilson - Calgary 

Armand Clavelle - Viscount 
Randy Lamb - Foam Lake 

Andy Kyle - St. Albert 
David Ruckabev - Leader 

Warren Fulton- Sooke 
Tom Needham - Prince George 

Lisa Bains - Saskatoon 
Reg Jahn - Beinfait 

Karen Catterall - Saskatoon 
E.D. Smith – Oxbow 

Lorne Schaffer - Medicine Hat 
Cecil Keast - Coronach 
Garry Aveyard - Regina 

Blythman Agencies -  
Maple Creek 

Jody Lanovaz - Shellbrook 
Dale Rings - Melfort 

 

JUNE 2010 
 

Bob Marshall - Tisdale 
R. Balacko - Yorkton 

Dan Studer - Saskatoon 
Darryl McKay - Moosomin 
Shirley Pridmore - Consul 
Huntley Lewis - Moosomin 

Rob Wallace - Unity 
Marleen Gaudry - Estevan 
Richard Brown - Regina 
Stan Weston - Gull Lake 
Michelle Bertram - Eston 
Chad Forrest - Regina 

Mark Shelstad - Coronach 
A. Fonkalsrud - Regina 
Stan Niles - Kindersley 
Adele Pearson - Regina 
Ken Adams - Kindersley 

Colleen Mulligan - Moosomin 
Harold Burgess - Moose Jaw 
Allen Cameron - Moose Jaw 

Bill Ferguson - Weyburn 
Violet Bayne - Battleford 

Dennis Gallagher - Saskatoon 
George Sterner - Melfort 

Mel Douglas - Regina 
Gordon Shaw - Beauval 

Brenda Derworez - Yorkton 
Brad Tippett - Regina 

Joan Stieb - Prince Albert 
B. Ingram - Coronach 

 
 
 

JULY 2010 
 

Reg Willman - Gull Lake 
Hayley Szakacs - Broadview 

Lorette Shaw - Regina 
Dean Sawyer - Estevan 

Dan Thoms - Regina 
Bob Forrest - Regina 

Bonnie McDougall - Regina 
Shawn Remus - Provost 
Rose Paisley - Eyebrow 

P. H. Johnson - Medicine Hat 
Len Taylor - North Battleford 
Alvin Siewert - Maple Creek 
Jack Kuntz - Medicine Hat 

Gordon Wallace - Unity 
Glen Dalrymple - Regina 
Doris Wilson - Saskatoon 
Norma Taylor - Assiniboia 

Rob Taylor - Warner 
Frank Reiger - Regina 

Marion Sulymka - Prince Albert 
Jennifer Hammermeister -  

Alameda 
Dave McFarland - Regina 
Leroy Schlamp - Estevan 

Bill Pizzey - Glaslyn 
Cindy Slusar - Swift Current 

Gordon Gray - Coronach 
Wade Ashworth - Estevan 

Lynanne Bourque - Calgary 
Ray Beler - Moose Jaw 

Inga Skafefeld - Saskatoon 
Rosemary Garner - Saskatoon 

 

AUGUST 2010 
 

Jack Kuntz - Medicine Hat 
Chad Cherneski - Moose Jaw 

Jack Carey - Regina 
Mickey Palfy - Viscount 
Art Freiheit - Yorkton 

Brenda Walde - Kindersley 
John Middleton - Moosomin 
Travis Anderson - Battleford 
Corleen Scheidl - White City 

Tony Cerasi - Regina 
Duane Wall - Maple Creek 
Brady Brown - Milestone 

Rhoda Gehl - Regina 
Brian Burridge - Maple Creek 

Pat Flach - Saskatoon 
Robbie Drummond - Saskatoon 

Jay Houston - Regina 
Alvin Metheral - Saskatoon 
Cheryl Glaser - Wolseley 
Mary Heskett - Saskatoon 
Gillis Doiron - Moose Jaw 

Greg Chartrand - St. Albert 
Tyler Tomlinson - Winnipeg 

Linda Betnar - Regina 
W. R. Riach - Nokomis 

Ralph Miller - Virden, MB 
Lila Quinton - Theodore 

Brenda Derworez - Yorkton 
Anita Silvernagle - Biggar 

Ashley Currie - Maple Creek 
D & D Auto Body - Maryfield 

Don’t miss out!! 
 

Get your 100th Anniversary of 
the WA WA Shriners  

Cash Calendar now!!! 
 

They will go fast!!! 
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